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Possible Carter Fuelling Nozzle Body Failures

Some Carter model 64200 underwing pressure nozzles have been found damaged as shown
in the photograph below. The damage was hidden by the red coloured bump ring.
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An investigation has indicated that the failures may be related to a manufacturing defect and a
Service Bulletin has now been prepared by Carter and is available on www.argo-tech.com.
This Service Bulletin, SB200061005 dated July 11 2005, recommends that 64200 nozzles with
serial numbers in the range 831 to 1088 be removed from service for inspection.

The serial numbers of all 64200 nozzles (serial number is etched on nozzle body) should be
checked as soon as possible and any with serial numbers within the range 831 to 1088 should
be removed from service and returned to the supplier for a free of charge replacement. The
replacement will be for the basic nozzle only. Options such as HEPCV, swivels or handles
should not be returned. Details of the returns including serial numbers, date returned and
supplier/distributor name should be notified to kdeibler@argo-tech.com.

This document is intended for the guidance of Members of the Joint Inspection Group (JIG) and
companies affiliated with Members of JIG, and does not preclude the use of any other operating
procedures, equipment or inspection procedures. Neither JIG, its Members, the companies affiliated with
its Members nor the International Air Transport Association (IATA) accepts responsibility for the adoption
of this document or compliance with this document. Any party using this document in any way shall do so
at its own risk.
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